BLP Minutes for September 3, 2013 
Time:  3-4:30 p.m.
Location:  Univ. Hall 449
Present:  Staci Beavers, Mike Betancourt, Linda Holt, Janet Powell, Pat Stall, Wayne Veres, Sarah Villarreal, Kathleen Watson

Absent:  Mike Schroder, Hua Yi

Guest:  Vivienne Bennett
Minutes:  The Minutes from August 27, 2013 were approved.

Chair’s Report:  

Staci asked BLP members to help recruit volunteers for open committee seats (there are lots of them!) and/or encouraging others to do so.  The Vice Provost search committee is among the committees needing faculty volunteers.
All Senate committees will be asked to consider whether they and/or the full Senate need a conflict of interest policy.

Questions/concerns about the FY 2013/14 budget allocations should be forwarded to Staci for discussion with the Provost.

The Provost's Space Advisory Group (PSAG) has met to provide input to the Provost on new space requests from across the Divisions.  Continuing problems with Academic Scheduling led to a discussion of whether PSAG and/or BLP could step in here.  Vivienne's arrival at this point proved timely, as she informed us that Patty Seleski is heading a task force to examine strategies for improving classroom assignments (for example, Humboldt has an interesting model to encourage the scheduling of classrooms for off-peak times).  

Discussion Items:

Restructuring:  Senate Chair Vivienne Bennett joined us at 3:10 p.m. to discuss restructuring.
Last year an effort at assessing the previous restructuring of Academic Affairs was launched with a survey originally designed to solicit feedback in order to guide a more thorough assessment.  The number and depth of responses resulted in a shifting of gears.  After extensive discussions between then-Senate Chair Trischman and then-Senate Vice Chair Bennett and President Haynes & (then-Interim) Provost Oberem, a brief document laying out some possible next steps was posted on the Senate's web page.  President Haynes has explicitly stated that she will not accept any policies from the Academic Senate on this issue, but she may be open to considering recommendations on how future restructurings might be done more effectively.  
Faculty are most interested in ensuring meaningful consultation that would avoid future problematic restructure efforts.  After much discussion about what meaningful "consultation" on restructuring might mean, BLP members agreed that we would pull the task force report from several years ago to discuss a document re-affirming what should be fundamental principles of any restructuring effort.  We should also look at the "flow chart" from the task force and the Senate resolution to see if anything there is worth forwarding to the Senate and the President.  We will then decide what, if anything, we can contribute here.
LAMP:  There has been some confusion about the status of last year's LAMP report.  Since the report has not yet been reviewed by the Senate, AALC has amended its minutes from June, 2013 to reflect its "acceptance" (rather than previous "endorsement") of the report.  We discussed what to do with the report on the Senate side, finally agreeing that EC will review the document to provide feedback and express any concerns before this year's co-chairs (Regina Eisenbach and Jackie Trischman) continue with the process any further.  
Next Week:  We will address the P-forms for KINE (M.S.) and Computational Biology/Biostats (minor).  We will also discuss the new restructuring document.
